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In June: Carmel Morina 6/9, Jim Meehan 6/16.  In July: Newt Weiss 7/1, Skaina Davis 7/12, Madeline Mills 
7/14, Connie Wagoner 7/25, Jeff Morris 7/29.  In August: Betty Limanni 8/7, Jane Moffett 8/10 
       Have a great day!            HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

 
    Programs for June, July, and August 
June 4th - Board meeting after lunch at Charlie Browns 
June  11th  -  St John of God’s Ice Cream Social: lunch in the Granada Room at noon 
June 18th   -  Evening meeting at Charlie Brown’s at 6:30pm  - Mike Smolensky: Juvenile Justice System 
June 25th   -  No meeting International Convention in Indianapolis 
 
July  2nd   -  No meeting – enjoy the  4th of July with family and friends 
July  9th – Board meeting following lunch at Charlie Browns 

July 16th -  Charter Night with the AKtion Club at Camp Sun’n Fun 5pm 
July 23rd  - Evening meeting at Charlie Brown’s at 6:30pm 
July 30th – No meeting 
 
August   6th – Board meeting after lunch at Charlie Browns 
August 13th – No meeting 
August 20th  - Annual picnic at Red Bank Battlefield from 5p-8pm 
August 27th – Key Club Officers visit our club for lunch 
 

 
Dates to remember: 
June  24-27th – Kiwanis International Convention in Indianapolis 
August  21-24, 2015 -  NJ Kiwanis State Convention at Princeton Marriott Hotel  100 College Rd East 
August 27, 2015 – Key Club Officers visit to our club 
 

 
On Thursday, May 7, 2015 we elected officers for 2015-2016: 

President: Jim Meehan      Board Members  Board Members   
Immediate Past Pres: Richard Stahler  2 Year term:   1 Year term: 
President Elect: George Wagoner   Ed Barry   Connie Wagoner 
Secretary: Betty Limanni    Claire Essig   Carol Stahler 
Treasurer: Rich Stahler    George Wagoner  Joan Van Note 
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Candidates Night for Division 1 and 2 was held on May 5th at Didonatos Bowling Center and Lounge on the 
White Horse Pike in Hammonton. Division 1 Clubs were represented by Egg Harbor City, and 
Northfield/Linwood. Division 2 Clubs were represented by Greater Woodbury, the Haddons, Hammonton 
and Pitman/Glassboro. We had 5 past Governors present: Mark Esposito, Marc Litwack, Jim McGeary, 
Jack Wilson and Gwen Walding. Also present was our current Governor Nancy Hart-Esposito, Governor 
elect Gordon Meth and Sue Philpot from Division 4 & 5. Our speakers were: Anthony Affatatti, candidate 
for Governor-elect; Jerry Adelsohn and Marc Litwack, Candidates for NJ District Treasurer. We enjoyed 
the opportunity to meet and socialize with fellow Kiwanians from our NJ Kiwanis District. 
  
******************************************************************************************** 
 
The Memorial Day program on May 25th at the World War II Memorial was organized by Boy Scout leader 
Charles Hughes. George led off the program with a few welcoming  remarks and later presented the 
Kiwanis wreath.  Paul Bunkin,  B'nai Tikvah Beth Isreal,  read a responsive  prayer and also touching 
words   that  were presented  at a cemetery dedication on Iwo Jima.   The Spoken Word Evangeline Choir 
led the people attending in song.  Pastor Alvin Collins gave a closing prayer. The colors were presented by 
the 114 Infantry Color Guard as well as Troop 7 who also played the taps. 
George, Connie, Claire, Kathleen, Ed Strom and Betty represented our Kiwanis Club. 
 

 
Our Kiwanis members out and about town: 
 
*Plant a flower and help a child to grow!    Carol Stahler reports that our Spring Flower Sale on May 2nd 
was successful. Michael William Florist and Green House of Thorofare provided the flowers, hanging 
baskets, and his expertise for our sale. Thanks to all of our members who sold beautiful springs flowers.  
 
*George and his helpers: Joan, Connie, Betty, and Jim K completed another successful year with Terrific 
Kids in Walnut, West End, Evergreen, and Woodbury Heights Schools. We honored almost 450 children. 
 
*Claire and her team bowled with our St John of God Class on May 20th at West Brook Bowling Lanes. 
 

 
 At our lunch meeting on Thursday May 14th the speaker was Peter Kaprielynn, The Director of 
Government Relations for Inspira Health Network.  He spoke on trends in health care in South Jersey.   
 
The following week at our monthly evening meeting on May 21, Dr  Cornelius Gaither, a retired oral 
Surgeon from Swedsboro talked about his experiences and memories.  Dr Gaither was a former Tuskaegee 
airman and he liked to remind people that the unit was not all flyers.  Obviously they needed all sorts of 
support and special services like oral surgery.  Dr Gaither is believed to be the first African American to 
join Kiwanis International said Jim Meehan, Woodbury Kiwanis Club President.  That was in 1962, and he 
has been a life member since 1968.  Since the original Swedesboro Club disbanded he has been a Kiwanian 
without a club for a number of years.  He is on the list of individuals committed to become charter members 
of the revived Swedesboro Club. 
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